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The level of consultation conducted by CAMAC with stakeholders is also noteworthy.
CAMAC'’s expertise in the corporations and markets area has ensured a deep
understanding within CAMAC of the issues and laws being canvassed by stakeholders
when consultation occurs. This has ensured excellent communication and sophisticated
debate on matters being considered by CAMAC. We are of the view that, at present, this
expertise is not able to be matched by other government bodies or departments
providing advice to the Government.

Corporations are key drivers of Australia’s growth and prosperity. On this basis,
Australia’s corporate and market regulatory settings should be considered a priority so
that our framework operates as effectively as possible. The abolition of CAMAC will
significantly undermine Australia’s ability to review how our regulatory regime
advantages or disadvantages the operation of corporations and markets today and into
the future.

The abolition of CAMAC will also have negative implications for the States and
Territories as their governments strive to support small business, encourage
entrepreneurialism and create jobs. Effective and workable corporations legislation at a
federal level is critical to underpinning these objectives. As the States have currently
referred their corporations power to the Commonwealth, the abolition of CAMAC will
further lessen the ability of States to participate in and influence corporate law matters.

We note that the Explanatory materials for the Draft Bill do not state whether approval
for the abolition of CAMAC has been received by at least three State or Territory
Ministers®, as required by the Corporations Agreement 2002. We are hopeful that such
approval has not been forthcoming. Company Directors will continue to strongly
advocate for the states and territories not to agree to the abolition of this important
independent body.

4. Conclusion

Given the valuable role it has played in the corporations and markets arena over the past
25 years, we strongly recommend that the Government re-consider its decision to
abolish CAMAC.

From the time the proposed abolition was first announced, we have clearly expressed
our concerns and our willingness to discuss the options available to the Government to
re-instate CAMAC or to deploy CAMAC’s assets and expertise to another independent
body. We are keen to further discuss our views on this issue with both the Acting
Assistant Treasurer and Federal Treasury. You are welcome to contact me on (02) 8248
6600 to arrange a time to discuss this important issue for the business community.

Chiief Executive Officer &
anaging Director

¢ Clause 507(2) of the Corporations Agreement 2002 as amended, provides that of the three, at
least two, must be State Ministers.
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cc: The Hon. Senator Mathias Cormann, Acting Assistant Treasurer
The Hon. Dr Vanessa Goodwin, Attorney General, Tasmania
The Hon. Robert Clark, Attorney General, Victoria
The Hon. Brad Hazzard, Attorney General, New South Wales
The Hon. Jarrod Blejie, Attorney General, Queensland
The Hon. John Rau, Attorney General, South Australia
The Hon. Michael Mischin, Attorney General, Western Australia
The Hon. Johan (John) Elferink, Attorney General, Northern Territory
The Hon. Simon Corbell, Attorney General, Australian Capital Territory



